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• have previously been found to not meet a satisfactory standard (including professional 

concerns) during RACGP assessments as part of the current specialist pathway. This includes 

individuals who: 

o have had concerns raised during the program requiring repeat assessments  

o have been reclassified from substantially comparable to partially comparable or 

o have voluntarily withdrawn from the program after serious concerns were raised about 

their competence, compliance or capacity. 

The RACGP recommends that where an SIMG is either a past or current participant in the RACGP’s 
specialist pathway that assessments undertaken be considered as part of their portfolio for assessment. 

General comments on the expedited pathway 

We continue to draw attention to the 2005 Queensland Public Hospital Commission of Inquiry Report 
which reviewed the case of Dr Jayant Patel at the Bundaberg Base Hospital. The Report examined and 
highlighted the risks to patient safety when specialist colleges were bypassed in the assessment of 
SIMGs, as per Section 2.52.   

As detailed in the Independent review of overseas health practitioner regulatory settings, the processes 
for SIMGs commencing practice in general practice involved much more than just gaining medical 
registration. The journey for an SIMG is one of multiple steps, with interaction with a range of 
organisations. The RACGP cautions the risk of substandard care being delivered to the Australian 
community, the impact of which will be far reaching. This could damage the reputation of Australian 
general practice, Ahpra and the international standing of Australian general practice Further detail about 
other levers the RACGP believe could contribute to enhancing the workforce are available in the 
RACGP submission to the Independent Review of Overseas Health Practitioner Regulatory Settings. 

There are mechanisms to maintain quality in general practice, including education, supervision, 
assessment and accredited comprehensive general practice clinics. The establishment of the expedited 
pathway limits not only the RACGP’s involvement in maintaining quality in general practice, but other 
specialist colleges whose specialties who will also be included as part of the implementation of the 
expedited pathway. The removal of assessment and SIMGS practicing in non-accredited practices is a 
risk to the quality and safety of general practice. If quality of general practice is to be maintained, the 
relevant specialist medical colleges should be part of the process, as experts in supervision, 
assessment and quality assurance.   

Additional consideration is required on the practical impact of supervision requirements on general 
practices. While the Board expects supervision requirements to be offset by the increased health 
services provided by the SIMG, there is the potential for ongoing costs and increased administrative 
burden for practices. The RACGP recommends the Board also consider the practical aspects of 
supervision for general practices, given that most general practices operate as small, private 
businesses. The RACGP acknowledges the brevity of the consultation period, and welcome further 
opportunities and dialogue with the Medical Board of Australia on the implementation of these 
Standards.  

 




